
 
 

Wet weather is no obstacle  
During July we held four of our now popular ‘Welcome Back’ Afternoon Teas at Helena Lane, the last 
being indoors due to bad weather. This gave us the opportunity to prove that “come rain or shine” our 
volunteers will be on hand every Wednesday afternoon with a smile and a warm welcome for all who 
need a little help or encouragement to re-connect with others and get out more.    

We averaged 14 guests each Wednesday afternoon, and at each the feedback received confirms that 
these events continue to help encourage people back out of their homes after so many months of 
isolation.  Even at the last event of July we were still meeting people who were venturing out for the 
first time this year.   

The format remains unchanged.  Thoughtfully arranged seating, 
which includes a volunteer on most socially distanced tables, means 
we ensure everyone who comes is included in conversations as much 
or as little as they are comfortable with. We also take the 
opportunity to help people recognise and address other issues they 
are facing: just this week it was a pleasure to see one of our 
volunteers with expertise in audiology help somebody recognise 
their hearing had deteriorated, undetected during lockdown. At 
another of our July events we were approached by Kevin who 
wanted to pass on his gratitude because these events, and the 
people he met, had “changed my life so much for the better since I 
started coming along”.  Kevin went on to add: “I don’t know what I’d 
have done without these Wednesday afternoons to look forward to”.   

We know many others feel the same which is why we have committed to run these events every week 
throughout August from 2.00  to 3.30pm at Helena Lane.  The atmosphere is always friendly and 
informal, no bookings are needed so please do encourage anyone who might benefit to come along.  
There is no minimum age or health criteria.  Most who come live alone but couples where one is the 
carer are also welcome.  A minimum suggested donation of £1 per person will help cover catering costs. 

If you know people who would benefit from joining us please encourage them to call the Community 
Helpline 01584 817250 for more information.  And if you know anyone who might volunteer to help run 
these events  (we need help with catering, transporting people and volunteers to mingle with guests) 
again please call the Community Helpline.  Our hope is to make this an ongoing activity for the rest of 
the year BUT we cannot guarantee this without more volunteers to help make that happen.  

 

Congratulations 
Two of our volunteers, Jon and Gill Clancey, who help in the Hands Together 
kitchen and with the Community Helpline, got married recently. Does love flourish 
through volunteering?   
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Restart Good Start 
Before the COVID-19 pandemic Hands Together LUDLOW were running a group for parents with babies 
and toddlers. Those attending the group came by referral only because it’s designed for parents with 
post-natal depression, anxiety, low self esteem and little confidence - all the things which hinder growth 
and socialisation. The group originated within the HomeStart organisation and was proving to be a 
strong support for those attending. So when HomeStart in Shropshire closed, it was felt that this group 

should continue as an invaluable resource, and Hands Together LUDLOW 
took the group under its wing, renaming it Good Start Together. To start 
with the same volunteers who had originally run it were able to  keep 
the continuity for the parents and children involved. 

Many of the families attending pre-COVID had been there since their children were babies. These 
parents would not have been able to cope with walking through the door of a regular group, let alone 
mix with others who they would perceive as being  confident parents. They have now built strong 
friendships with each other, with bonds continuing outside the group; meeting socially and giving 
support to each other without fear of judgement. It is wonderful to see how these parents have gained 
confidence to cope with their anxieties and are now in part-time employment. 

We need your help to restart. We’re looking for volunteers to help run the Good Start Together 

Toddler Group for parents who have been identified as needing extra support. The group meets weekly 
at Ludlow Methodist Church in Broad Street. Could this be something you can do?  All we ask is: 
¶ that you enjoy working with children and parents, 

¶ have good communication skills and a listening ear, 

¶ are non-judgemental, have empathy and are able to keep confidences, 

¶ understand that we all have different priorities, 

¶ and are willing to attend occasional training courses. 
To find out more please contact Cathy Pritchard at catherine.pritchard@rocketmail.com  
or telephone 07811 605921 

 

Helping people get online 
The team at Hands Together LUDLOW have seen first-hand just how important 
being able to connect over the internet has become.  From medical appointments 
to grocery shopping, booking an eye-test to keeping in touch with grandchildren - 
more than ever before if you cannot connect through the internet then you can 
feel left behind.   

Many of those we have worked with have discovered that using the internet is 
simpler than they thought. We have a small supply of computer devices available 
so people interested in getting online for the first time can try before they buy.  
All our computers are tested and set up by trusted experts and we run one-to-one 

sessions to help show people how to use these devices, or a computer/tablet/smart-phone they already 
have. No question is too small and no problem too large for our team.  Our ‘IT gurus’ are experts at 
breaking down what to do into clear and easy step-by-step instructions, without any technical terms 
that so often confuse people.  Our aim is simple, to remove all barriers that have stopped people getting 
online in the past, making it easy and simple to start living a little more independently.    

If you or someone you know would like to either borrow a device or get help to use an existing device 
please call the Community Helpline 01584 817250 and ask for a free appointment.  We usually run our 
help clinics from Ludlow  Methodist Church in Broad Street on Tuesday or Thursday mornings.  In 
addition, if you have any internet enabled devices that you no longer need, or would like to ask about 
how you can get involved helping others, then we’d love to hear from you.    
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Offering friendship and support in bereavement   
The loss of a loved one can be a bewildering and lonely experience. Talking about it 
helps but it can be hard to find the right place and time. The Good Grief Café is a 
place to talk, listen and find mutual support from people who have been through a 
similar experience.  

This is not counselling; grief is not a mental health issue – it is a normal part of 
human experience. Everybody’s response is unique and some people will need help 
from a trained counsellor, but The Good Grief Café is there for people who just need a safe space to 
talk, laugh and maybe make new friends.  

It meets on the first Wednesday of each month from 3.45 to 5.00pm at the Granary Café (near Tesco). 
The café is free, but a contribution of £3 per person towards the refreshments, if you can, would be 
appreciated. Due to limited numbers, booking is essential, so to book a place, please email Janna Vigar 
at janna.vigar@mfgsolicitors.com or telephone Janna or Kim Price on 01584 873156. 
 

aŜƴΩǎ {ƘŜŘ ƴŜŜŘǎ ƳƻǊŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊǎ 
Due to popular demand Ludlow Men’s shed now opens on 
Thursdays, meaning our ‘shed’, which is actually a terraced house at 
4 Lower Galdeford (next to J Bishop Carpets), is now open 10.00am 
to 3.00pm on Mondays, Wednesdays and Thursdays.  Our small 
band of volunteers who run this initiative under the direction of 
David Burton have also been out and about showing and talking 
about their activities at the Ludlow Green Festival and the Hay 
Meadow Festival at The Discovery Centre in Craven Arms.   

Interest is now so high that we’d like to open a 4th day but cannot do this without more volunteers. To 
join the friendly team who run Ludlow Men’s Shed you will need some experience of working with wood 
or DIY and an awareness of general Health & Safety related issues, but the ability to relate to people  is 
much more important than any woodworking skills - enthusiasm and an ability to help organise others is 
what we need, not a master craftsman. To find out more about volunteering  at the shed please email 
sheds@handstogetherludlow.org.uk, or call the Community Helpline 01584 817250.  

 

Goodbye to former Ludlow volunteer 
In July we said farewell to Penny Gore who has spent many years 
volunteering in and around Ludlow, including at Wesley’s Café 
where many will remember her.  Penny has now left Ludlow to be 
closer to family so it was a pleasure for current volunteers to help 
her prepare for the next chapter in her life.  Other people, including 
some who Penny had helped in the past, also lent a hand sorting 
and moving her possessions, so swift progress was made.  While 
helping Penny to empty her home at Whitefriars we heard many 
stories from her neighbours and from Penny herself.  Once 
everything was sorted Penny headed down to Wesley’s Café for a 

final send off by some of the volunteers who run the popular community café at the front of the 
Methodist Church in Broad Street.  We wish Penny all the very best for the future. 

If you’d like to volunteer in any way please email handstogetherludlow@gmail.com to request a 
volunteer application form, or leave your details using the Community Helpline 01584 817250. 
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Ludlow Green Festival  
As the town opens up more and more it was fantastic to have a stall at the 
Ludlow Green Festival. During the last Ludlow Community Connector meeting 
(a forum that we host for local community groups and charities) the South 
Shropshire Climate Action Group started a conversation about  how groups, as 
well as individuals, can become more environmentally friendly. As a collection 
of organisations, we looked at whether we could use environmentally friendly 
schemes and activities to help reduce loneliness and social isolation – we hope 
to report more on this in future. Meanwhile the green credentials of Hands 
Together LUDLOW  can already be demonstrated through our food-based 
activities; collecting and using good quality food that would otherwise go to landfill as surplus stock 
from local shops.  Elsewhere our meal delivery service continues to benefit from pedal power through 
our partnership with the Cargobike initiative, and by delivering shopping in batches for people who 
cannot get to the Co-Op store, thus delivering these as fuel-efficiently as we can.   

If you are knowledgeable or have a keen interest in green initiatives and would like to help look at 
where and how we could make even more of a difference we'd love to hear from you, we're always 
looking to see how we can develop and improve what we do.  Please get in touch via the Community 
Helpline 01584 817250 or by email at handstogetherludlow@gmail.com  

  

Upcoming events  
[ǳŘƭƻǿ aŜƴΩǎ {ƘŜŘΥ Every Monday, Wednesday and Thursday from 10.00am to 3.00pm at 4 Lower 
Galdeford, providing companionship and woodcraft activities for men.  

Welcome Back: Every Wednesday from 2.00pm to 3.30pm at the Helena Lane Day Centre, to help and 
encourage socially isolated people to regain independence after lockdown. 

Community Lunch: Every Tuesday from 12.30 – 2.00pm. £3.50 for a two course meal. Please encourage 
people who would benefit to book their places through the helpline.  

Good Grief Café:  first Wednesday of each month from 3.45 to 5.00pm at the Granary Café, offering 
mutual support for those who are mourning the loss of a loved one.   

For more details of any of these events please call the Community Helpline 01584 817250 

 
Hands Together LUDLOW is grateful for the funding and support provided by the community and many other organisations: 
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The Hands Together Office, 52 Broad Street, Ludlow SY8 1NH 
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